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BOSTON GROUNDWATER TRUST (BGwT)                                 
BOARD MEETING                                                                                                    
January 19th, 2022 

 
The Board of Trustees of the Boston Groundwater Trust met virtually via the Zoom 
meeting platform. The Executive Director electronically distributed the meeting no-
tice and agenda to the City Clerk at Boston City Hall. Mr. Whitney, co-chair, read the 
following statement: 
“I, Robert Whitney, co-chair of the Boston Groundwater Trust, am calling this meeting 
to order at 4:10 pm. In accordance with the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Execu-
tive Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, we are conduct-
ing this meeting on-line. To ensure public access to the deliberations of the BOSTON 
GROUNDWATER TRUST, the public may access this meeting through telephone and 
video conferencing. Members of the public will have an opportunity to ask questions 
and provide public comment. To do so please, “raise your hand” in the application 
via the Zoom meeting platform. If you are calling in and cannot use the platform, you 
can send your questions to staff via email at csimonelli@bgwt.org or via Twitter by 
tagging the Twitter handle @BOSTONGWT and using the hashtag #JAN2022MTG.” 
 
The following trustees were present: 
 

Mr. Robert Whitney, Beacon Hill Civic Association  
Mr. Gary Saunders, Back Bay Association 
Ms. Angie Liou, Asian Community Development Corporation 
Mr. Greg Galer, Boston Preservation Alliance 
Ms. Janine Commerford, Greater Boston Real Estate Board  
Ms. Leah Camhi, Fenway Community Development Corporation 

 
Also present were:  
Mr. Christian Simonelli, Executive Director; Mr. Sanjay Seth, Climate Resilience Pro-
gram Manager City of Boston, Environment Department; Mr. Thomas Ready, Resident 
Fort Point Channel Neighborhood 
 
1. Adoption of November 18th, 2021, Board Meeting Minutes  

 
 Board Meeting minutes were previously emailed to Board members for review. 

Mr. Saunders, co-chair, stated that Ms. Commerford, Secretary, will circulate the 
executive session meeting minutes from the November meeting via email to all 
Trustees. Discussion followed. 
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Mr. Whitney, Trustee, moved to adopt the board meeting minutes. Mr. Saun-
ders, Trustee, seconded the motion. 

 
Voted: To accept the Board Meeting minutes from November 18th, 2021. 
 
Trustee Galer abstained.  
 

2. Re-election of Trust Officers 
 

Mr. Whitney reviewed the attached list of current Trust officers. Mr. Whitney 
stated that he would be willing serve as both co-chair and treasurer. Discussion 
followed.  
 
Mr. Galer, Trustee, moved that the existing officers remain in place; Gary Saun-
ders, Co-Chair, Mr. Robert Whitney, Co-Chair & Treasurer, and Janine Com-
merford, Secretary. Ms. Liou, Trustee, seconded the motion. 
 
Voted: To re-elect the currently sitting Trust Officers to their respective posi-
tions.   

 
3. Financial Report  
 

Mr. Whitney and Mr. Simonelli reviewed the Trust’s financials. Discussion fol-
lowed. The Trustees will look into potential alternative sources to invest a por-
tion of the organization’s reserves. Discussion followed. Mr. Simonelli will circu-
late the current Trust investment policy adopted in 2012 to the Trustees prior to 
the next meeting. Discussion followed. 
 

4. Map Upgrade Update 
 

Mr. Simonelli stated that he began working with representatives from Environ-
mental Systems Research Institute, Inc. (ESRI) on the map upgrade in mid-De-
cember. He stated that the first action item was the development of a field app 
to streamline the manual collection of readings performed by the field engi-
neers. Discussion followed. Ms. Commerford, Secretary, inquired about the sta-
tus of acceptance into ESRI’s non-profit program. Mr. Simonelli stated that the 
Trust was accepted into the program and that he has purchased the required 
software.  
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5. 2022 City-Wide Groundwater Forum Update 
 

Mr. Simonelli reviewed a draft outline and his ideas for the forum. Discussion 
followed. The Board provided suggestions and additional talking points for the 
update. Mr. Simonelli will revise the outline and begin reporting back on his 
progress to the Board on a monthly basis.  

 
6. Executive Director’s Report 

 
BGwT Executive Director Mr. Christian Simonelli distributed his report. Discus-
sion followed. Refer to the attached Executive Director’s Report January 19th, 
2022, for a complete list of activities. Discussion followed. 
 

7. Other Business 
 

Trustee Galer stated he that he is leaving his role as Executive Director of the 
Preservation Alliance after 9 years, and will be stepping down as a Boston 
Groundwater Trustee. Discussion followed.  

 
Mr. Galer moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Saunders seconded the mo-
tion.  
The meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m.  
NEXT MEETING: March 17th, 2022 @ 4:00 pm, at the Lenox Hotel with a 
virtual attendance option. 
 
Notes submitted by Christian Simonelli, BGwT Executive Director,1/21/2022.  
 
 
Approved 8 February 2022 

 
J. Commerford, Secretary 
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
January 19th, 2022 

 
1. Readings – Hired a new part-time well reader and started our first set of readings for 2022. 
2. Meetings and Calls–  

a. Provided testimony via Zoom for the Boston Water & Sewer Commission (BWSC) 2022-
2024 Capital Improvement Program. (11/23). NOTE: A copy of my testimony is attached 
at the end of this report.  

b. Attended via Zoom the City’s Building Energy Reporting and Disclosure Ordinance 
(BERDO) Reporting and Data Verification Listening Session. (12/1) 

c. Met with representatives of Vicinity Energy to discuss exploring water sustainability 
programs and location where the company may assist with groundwater recharge. 
(12/3) 

d. Presented to the BWSC construction and operation divisions. (12/6) 
e. Spoke with Jena Tegeler and Kannan Thiruvengadam about the Eastie Farm Resilience 

plan and best management practice for groundwater recharge. (12/9) 
f. Zoomed with Kristin Motte, Programs Librarian/Central Library Boston Public Library, 

about 2022 Groundwater Forum agenda and dates. (12/10) 
g. Attended scoping session via Zoom (12/13) wrote a comment letter (12/15) for the 2 

Charlesgate West Project in the Fenway.  
h. Met with Garrett Dash Nelson, President & Head Curator Leventhal Map & Education 

Center at the Boston Public Library, about presenting to the Board. (12/13) 
i. Attended The Carbon Footprint of Wood Buildings & Mass Timber Performance semi-

nar. (12/14) 
j. Microsoft Teams met with Wilko Koning, Senior Project Leader at Waternet in the Neth-

erlands, to discuss wood pile foundations and water management. (12/16) NOTE: A 
copy of my notes from this call is attached at the end of this report. 

k. Microsoft Teams met with representatives from Environmental Systems Research Insti-
tute (ESRI) to kick off map upgrade project. (12/17) 

l. Zoomed with Tom Ready and Sara McCammond to discuss GCOD condition use permit 
requirements for project at 12 Farnsworth Street in the Fort Point Channel Neighbor-
hood. (12/21) 

m. Microsoft Teams met with representatives from Environmental Systems Research Insti-
tute (ESRI) for working session on map upgrade. (1/5) 

n. Trained new Field Engineer to perform observation well network readings. (1/10) 
o. Microsoft Teams met with representatives from Environmental Systems Research Insti-

tute (ESRI) to setup ARCGIS online organization for the Trust. (1/12) 
p. Presented the groundwater issue to the Boston Society for Architecture (BSA) Historic 

Resources Committee. (1/13) 
q. Attended via Zoom the Public improvement Commission (PIC) Commission Hearing. 

(1/13) 
r. Testified via WebEx Zoning Board of Appeals hearings in December & January. 
s. Communicated with residents, engineers, attorneys, & developers throughout the 

GCOD to discuss ZBA procedures and advised them on what they need to submit to 
meet the GCOD zoning.    

3. BluCloud Remote Monitoring Solution – The 5 new units deployed in the Fall have been re-
moved. They are being updated and recalibrated. The units are set to be redeployed this month.  

4. City & State Agency Updates- All agencies will provide updates on their efforts to address ground-
water at the next City-State Groundwater Working Group meeting on Thursday January 27th.  
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